
Yunnan shares its anti-poverty
experience with world

The International Department of the CPC Central Committee held a promotion
meeting in Beijing on April 27 to share Yunnan’s poverty alleviation measures
with visiting foreign parties, ambassadors and diplomats.

Under the theme “targeted poverty alleviation — no ethnic group shall be left
behind,” the promotion meeting took Yunnan’s poverty alleviation experience
as an example to introduce President Xi Jinping’s new vision, thinking and
strategies on China’s governance.

Yunnan Province in Southwest China is one of China’s undeveloped provinces
with many ethnic minorities.

Song Tao, minister of the International Department of the CPC Central
Committee, said the practice of Yunnan Province in eradicating poverty is a
good example of China’s anti-poverty drive and proves that the targeted
poverty reduction strategies outlined by President Xi Jinping is key to
achieving poverty targets.

After the 18th National Party Congress，the party pledged to wipe out poverty
by 2020. A total of 55.64 million people were lifted out of poverty between
2013 and 2016.

“The CPC would like to share the experience in poverty reduction with the
international community and help neighboring and developing countries explore
their own paths of poverty alleviation,” he added.

Chen Hao, secretary of the CPC Yunnan provincial committee, revealed that the
8 million people living in poverty in the southwestern province in 2012, more
than 4.4 million had improved their situation by the end of 2016.

Mark van den Boogaard, senior policy adviser for the United Nations
Development Programme, and Javier Miranda, president of Broad Front in
Uruguay, have recently returned from a research trip to Yunnan. They said
that they were impressed by Yunnan’s success in fighting poverty.

Mark said, “I was impressed by two things. One is the CPC’s comprehensive
guidance and the other is the joint efforts of society in the poverty
alleviation work.”

Foreign guests who have visited China for many times hailed China’s anti-
poverty drive, saying it has set a good example for the world and the CPC’s
efforts to lift millions of people out of poverty is unprecedented.
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Chinese expected to make 130 mln trips
during coming holiday

About one-tenth of China’s population is expected to travel over the holiday
long weekend, official data showed Friday.

About 130 million trips are expected to be made during the International
Labor Day holiday from April 29 to May 1, up 11 percent year on year,
according to data from the China National Tourism Administration.

Domestic tourism could take in 78 billion yuan (US$11.3 billion) in revenue
over the weekend, up 13 percent year on year.

Previous surveys showed that over half of Chinese people planned to travel
during the upcoming holiday and in May, most of them preferring suburban
areas and nearby provinces.

When it comes to traveling overseas, Hong Kong, Macao, Singapore, Thailand
and Vietnam were the top destinations, the survey showed.

Former Shanghai vice mayor sentenced
to 17 years for graft

Former vice mayor of Shanghai Ai Baojun was sentenced to 17 years in prison
for bribery and embezzlement of public funds by a court in east China’s
Fujian Province on Friday.

Personal assets worth 5.8 million yuan (US$841,421) held by Ai, a former
member of the Standing Committee of the Communist Party of China Shanghai
Municipal Committee, were confiscated, according to a statement from
Zhangzhou Intermediate People’s Court in Fujian.

The court ruled that his illicit gains through bribe-taking shall be turned
over to the state treasury and those through embezzlement returned to
Baosteel Group and to the Shanghai municipal government.

Ai was found to have accepted bribes worth more than 43.2 million yuan while
holding a series of offices in Shanghai between 2000 and 2014.

The court said Ai abused his positions as vice general manager of Baosteel
Group and vice mayor of Shanghai to embezzle public assets worth more than
7.5 million yuan from 2001 to 2009.

Ai had been given relatively lenient treatment as he cooperated with
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investigators, surrendered all his illicit gains, admitted his guilt and
repented.

China arrests over 4,200 for personal
information fraud in 2016

Chinese police caught over 4,200 suspects for theft of personal information
in 2016, with over 1,800 cases solved, according to the Ministry of Public
Security (MPS).

The police also managed to track more than 30 billion stolen personal
information items last year, while nearly 100 of the suspects were hackers.

The leakage of personal information is against the country’s Civil Law, as
Article 111 of the law states that the personal information of citizens shall
be protected by law.

Leaking personal information has become a public nuisance in China and a
crack down is necessary, said Wang Liming, a civil law expert with the China
Law Society.

On a number of occasions, suspects have sent fraudulent messages to phone
numbers obtained via websites that leaked the personal information of their
customers.

Xu Yuyu, a high school graduate in Linyi of east China’s Shandong Province,
died of cardiac arrest in August 2016 after losing 9,900 yuan (US$1,440) of
her university tuition fees to telecom fraudsters.

The case aroused shock and anger among Chinese people, drawing attention to
the protection of personal information.
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